
 Gathered 1632         Vision Statement      

   Growing in faith by…worshipping God, loving all, joyfully serving others 

Covenant – We covenant one with another to seek and respond to the word and the will of God. We purpose 
to walk together in the ways of the Lord, made known and to be made known to us. We hold it to be the  
mission of the church to witness to the gospel of Jesus Christ in all the world, while worshiping God, and 
striving for the truth, justice and peace. As did those who came before, we depend on the Holy Spirit to lead 
and empower us. We pray for the coming of the kingdom of God, and we look with faith toward the triumph 
of righteousness and eternal life. 
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LIVING INTO CONGREGATIONALISM 
This year, we have the opportunity to live into the blessings of Congregationalism in a renewed and exciting way. 
Now in the 400th anniversary year of the Pilgrim landing at Plymouth, we are reminded of all the gifts we have been 
given, and the freedom and responsibility which comes with those gifts. As we pray over how best to love and serve in 
Jesus' name, it is helpful, and spiritually healthy, for us to reflect on our identity as Congregationalists. What makes us 
who we are in our polity and rich heritage? In what ways do we feel most called to live into our Congregational  
identity as the church of today, of tomorrow? This year, we will explore our faith and heritage with open hearts and 
minds, through Sermon series, fellowship of local, national, and international associations, adult education, Worship, 
mission, and more. You are invited to dig deep as we walk alongside one another as God's pilgrim people at FCCM.  
 
Your brother in Christ, 
Pastor Joel 
 
YOUTH FELLOWSHIP ANNUAL SENIOR VALENTINE'S LUNCHEON 
- Sat., Feb. 8 (Noon) 
Each year the Youth of FCCM bless the local senior community with a special Valentine Luncheon held in the Parish House. 
Please mark your calendars for Sat., Feb. 8 (noon) and see the sign-up sheet in the Parish Hall. You may also call or email the 
church office to RSVP: 781-834-7664; secretaryfccm@gmail.com. Please RSVP. Contact Scott Rogers or Carrie  
Sylvester with any questions.    
 
ALL-FAMILY SUNDAYS 
Join us on the following Sundays for All-Family Sunday with children and youth joining us for Worship for the duration of  
service. All-Family Sunday includes an all-ages liturgy with songs, prayers and an intergenerational, interactive Sermon that  
invites in the whole congregation to participate as we praise God together. Upcoming All-Family Sundays include: Feb. 23, March 
22, and May 10. 

FCC CONTACT INFORMATION                                                                                                                                      
1981 Ocean St. P.O. Box 826, Marshfield, MA. 02050 - Phone: (781) 834-7664                                                                
Email: pastorfccm@gmail.com; secretaryfccm@gmail.com; bookkeeperfccm@gmail.com;                                               
tfccwebmaster@gmail.com                                                                                                                                                                              
On the web: FCCMarshfield.org - On facebook: facebook.com/FirstCongregationalMarshfield                                                 
 
Church Office Hours: Monday 9:00am-3:00pm; Tuesday 9:00am–12:00pm; Wednesday 9:00am-3:00pm;  
Thursday 9:00am-12:00pm; Friday 9:00am-1:00pm 
Pastoral Office Hours: Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 9am to noon (Mondays will be Pastor's day off). 

Cancelations due to storms: Please watch FOX25 and www.myfoxboston.com. Also you can listen on WATD radio. 

The Bell 
The First Congregational Church    

Marshfield, Massachusetts 
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SPECIAL MUSIC FOR VALENTINE'S LUNCHEON 
If you sing or play a musical instrument and would like to provide some Valentine, love-themed music for our upcoming  
Senior Valentine's Luncheon (Sat., Feb. 8, Noon), please contact Andy Chandler or Pastor Joel to sign-up. Thank you!  
 

ECUMENICAL COMMUNION SERVICE AT TEA ROCK GARDENS 

- Fri., March 6 (11am) 

In an effort to expand our outreach to the local community, we will offer an ecumenical Communion service for commu-
nity members to attend in the Tea Rock Gardens Community Room on Fri., Mar. 6 at 11am. All are welcome!  
 

LENT AT FCCM 
Mark your calendars and plan to join us for several Lenten offerings at FCCM this year. Pastor Joel will be preaching a 
Sermon series on Congregationalism throughout Lent. Here is our Lenten Worship calendar: Ash Wednesday - Feb. 26 - 
7pm Worship (Meeting House), Palm Sunday brunch and S. School Palm Parade - Sun., April 5, Maundy Thursday 
Worship, Thur., April 9 (7pm, Meeting House), Good Friday Ecumenical Worship, Fri., April 10 (noon, Meeting 
House), Easter Sunday: Youth Fellowship Sunrise service - Burke's Beach (TBD); Traditional Worship service (9:30am, 
Meeting House)  

HEAVENLY BOOKWORMS’ FEBRUARY 2020 SELECTION                                                                     
The Last Rescue: How Faith and Love Saved a Navy SEAL Sniper 
By: Howard Wasdin, Joel Kilpatrick 
 
Witness how God mysteriously moves through the pain in our lives in this follow-up to SEAL Team 
Six. Wounded in Mogadishu, Wasdin returned home to find his marriage over. But then he met Debbie, 
an accountant emerging from her own trial by fire. Together, they began a journey toward healing,  
redemption, and love. 288 pages 

Discussion for February’s book will be Friday 2/28 (7p) at the Chrisman’s, 13 Mountain Ash, Kingston 
(Right off exit 10 of Rt 3 South; left after storage units onto Silver Birch; right on Mountain Ash – 5th 
house on right).  Questions: 781-361-1290. Book is $3 (see Georgia) or christianbook.com.  

Be a Heavenly Bookworm Couch-Potato!                                                                                                                               
for those who like to read and are curious about Bookworm selections, but not interested in discuss-
ing them!  Be a Couch-potato Worm and read, but skip the discussions. Books are inspiring, interest-
ing and sometimes informative.  Haven’t read any that I did not gain something from.  FYI: past 
books are in our church library.  
 

FROM YOUR DEACONS 
The Deacons would like to thank the BCE, Trustees, LBS and Youth Group who helped with our Advent Candle  
Lighting during the Christmas season.  Thanks also to Richard Mack, Barbara Kearny and Donna McCue who helped 
with the un-hanging of the greens.  And many thanks to our congregation for filling our meeting house during our festive 
Christmas celebrations. 
Now that we have welcomed Christ into our midst for another year we move on from the manger and follow our Lord on 
the next steps of his journey toward the second Advent.  Please note that we will celebrate the beginning of Lent with our 
Ash Wednesday service at 7pm on Wednesday February 26th.  Optional anointing with ashes will be offered at this  
solemn ceremony.  We hope that the whole church will join us for this service as we observe the beginning of Lent. 
The Deacons Caring ministry has noted an increased need in ride sharing.  Congregants who cannot drive have asked for 
rides to worship on Sundays and to appointments during the week.  If you are willing and available to help with rides on 
occasion, please reach out to one of our Deacons and we will add your name to our e-mail blast as requests come in. 
 

Your Deacons,  Michael Rydberg, Judy Johnson, Rick Taylor, Lisa Brown, Kathy Doherty, Jayne Bowman,  
Frank Wilkins and Alyssa Titus 
 

FEBRUARY MUTUAL AND COUNCIL MEETINGS  — Tue., Feb. 11 
Our Board and Committee Mutual and Council meetings will meet on Tue., Feb. 11 (Mutual meetings 6:30pm; Council 
meeting 7:50pm). Please see Moderator Steve Hight, Pastor Joel, or a Board/Committee chairperson with any questions 
or to provide input. Thank you. 
 

A NOTE FROM YOUR CARING MINISTRY TEAM 
The role of the Caring Ministry Team is to assist the minister in meeting the needs of the congregation. The Team  
consists of 8 members: Lisa Brown, Pam Drouin, Mary Ellingson, Jennifer Fields, Judy Johnson, Donna McCue, 
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Michael Rydberg and Gisele Coville. Each parishioner has been assigned to a Caring Ministry Team member. If you 
don’t know who your Caring Minister is, please contact Michael Rydberg (508-246-3037), Gisele Coville or Jennifer 
Fields. Our primary mission is to pray for the needs of our assigned parishioners. Please also let us know if a spiritual or 
practical need should arise. 
 

ANNUAL FINANCIAL MEETING REPORTS  
FCCM Boards and Committees are encouraged to start thinking about putting together their reports for the Annual  
Financial Meeting to be held on February 23 (11am, Parish Hall). If you need a copy of last year's report, please contact 
Church Administrator Sarah Fuller in the office for a copy. All reports should be submitted to the office by Wed., Feb. 
5th at the latest.  Thank you.  
 

FCCM CHILDREN'S CHOIR- Sunday rehearsals at 10:30am 
Our Children’s Choir had a great fall at FCCM! Special thanks to directors Heidi Boyd and Andy Chandler for helping 
our young voices praise the Lord.  We hope you had a great Christmas break and New Years. Rehearsals resumed on 
Sun., Jan. 26 at 10:30am in Parish Hall (after Worship and Sunday School). Mark your calendars for upcoming perfor-
mances in Worship on Feb. 23, March 22, and May 10. New young voices are always welcome!    
 

ADULT EDUCATION:  Interactive Series on The Congregational Way 
The Board of Christian Education invites you to our special, interactive adult education series on The Congregational 
Way in 2020. Help us live into our celebration of the 400th anniversary of the landing of the Pilgrims by participating in 
this engaging series facilitated by Pastor Joel. Using the NACCC's The Art & Practice of The Congregational Way: A 
Church Guide, we will make our way through some great exploration and discussion as we renew our commitment to 
love and serve as a free, covenant people in Jesus. Childcare will be available upon advance request. We are delighted by 
the response to our first session on Jan. 26! Put these remaining dates on your calendar (all events will take place in Par-
ish Hall at 11am unless otherwise noted). Sign up in Parish Hall or via email at secretaryfccm@gmail.com. Hope to see 
you there! 
Sun., Feb. 16 (topic: Freedom) 
Sun., March 29 (topic: Fellowship & the Cloud of Witnesses) 
 

 
MARCH NEWSLETTER DEADLINE - Articles due by Sat., Feb 15 
Please submit any articles/submissions for the March issue of The Bell newsletter to the church office by Feb. 15. You may 
also submit your article via email to secretaryfccm@gmail.com. Thank you! 
 

ENDOWMENT SUNDAY- Sun., Feb. 16 

February is our Endowment month. As previously discussed, we will continue to hold an Endowment collection the third 
Sunday of Feb. (Feb. 16th) to help replenish the endowment. Thank you for blessing our church and for supporting the 
financial sustainability of FCCM for years to come. Thank you for your generosity.  

LADIES BENEVOLENT SOCIETY (LBS) 
Regular working meetings are Feb 4, 11, 25 
Coffee Hour Feb. 18, 2020  All are welcome at 10am   — Phyllis Willis 
 
 

CALLING ALL BUSINESSES and INDIVIDUALS 
The Trustees are offering sponsoring space in The Bell newsletter. This initiative will help bring in additional revenue  
as well as defray the costs associated with The Bell. In this Bell, we are offering free ads to individuals and businesses 
affiliated with our church while we test the layout. This could be either a sponsorship or even a personal message. If  
interested, please contact the church office or speak to/email a Trustee.  
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THE GOOD NEIGHBOR FUND  
Contact Us: GNFMarshfield@gmail.comhttps:\\GNFMarshfield.wix.com/gnf-website or  
P.O. Box 826 Marshfield, MA  02050 
Donate On-line: https:\\GNFMarshfield.wix.com/gnf-websiteGoodNeighborFund.net 
Purchase GL Scrip Gift Cards: GNFMarshfield@gmail.com or First Congregational Church,    
     1981 Ocean Street, Marshfield, MA  Sundays 10:00 – 11:30 a.m. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Good Neighbor Fund Gift Card Order Form 

 
Help our communities PURCHASE YOUR GIFT CARDS TODAY!  

Buy gift cards to use at the Grocery stores that you normally shop for all your daily needs! 
 

                  Contact us at GNFMarshfield@gmail.com.   
 
VENDOR          DENOMINATIONS   %     # ORDER      AMT DUE   
Shaw’s Supermarkets $25.00/$100.00   4%       
Roche Bros. Markets $25.00/$100.00   3%       
Stop & Shop              $25.00/$50.00/$100.00  4%       
Whole Foods Markets $25.00/$100.00   3%       
 

TOTAL CARDS PURCHASED:_________________TOTAL AMOUNT DUE:___________________ 
 

Please make checks payable to:   The Good Neighbor Fund 
Name:______________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:____________________________________________________________ 
 
Contact number:___________________________ Email:_______________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
MISSION PROJECTS FOR FEBRUARY  
Helping others is a year-round mission. Please continue to share in our mission to help the less fortunate here and around 
the world.   
 
Helping our on-going Marshfield Missions 
Food Pantry - We will be collecting non-food items for the food pantry this year.  This month we will be collecting  
toothbrushes and toothpaste for the Food Pantry. If you forget to bring donations to church, drop items off at the Food  
Pantry. 
Sowing Seeds - Please donate new socks, good winter clothing, new winter sleepwear 
Good Neighbor Fund - Continue to buy your Grocery and Gift Cards through the Good Neighbor Fund. Our neighbors 
need help year-round.  
Helping the Homeless - We helped pack over 90 Blessing Bundles and 5-6 bags of clothes and blankets in January. Please 
support this on-going project with the Youth Fellowship and donate travel sized toiletries or new clean socks.  
 
Helping our Family and Friends around the World 
In January, we sent $300 to ECHO, a NACCC Mission out of  Florida.  They support School, Community development 
and Livelihood projects.  We sent $100 to “Guideposts” for subscriptions to the magazine to be sent to current and retired 
Military personnel. We also will be contributing $100 worth of DD cards to our Blessing Bundles project. Our socks,  
mittens, hats and scarves have been delivered to the South Shore Resource Center. A special thank you to all who  
contributed to this  cause.  
 
Please continue to pray for the Craig Memorial Congregational Church in Paradise, California. They are currently holding 
worship at the Lutheran Church in Paradise. A few people have started to rebuild homes, but the town and church still have 
a long way to go.  Their Annual Meeting is being held at the end of the month. 
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IN OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS 
Thanksgiving/Joy: Christ’s faithfulness to FCC Marshfield for 387 years, celebrating the Plymouth 400th in 2020, all 
Churches in our sister MACCC association,  Youth Fellowship as they go on their retreat this month 

Healing: Elizabeth Gledhill (medical tests), Susan Lizio, Linda Woodman, Rev. Doug Gray, Ken Boyd, Stephanie and 
Daniel and Baby Noah, Linda Ashley, Kati Carter, Lara Carter, Chris Lord, Kim Callendar, Carol Spooner, Jeannine 
Wilkins’ father, John Ritucci, Joan, Doreen Taylor 
Comfort: the family of Jim South, the family of Rev. Bobbie Chapmanthe families of Pam Paton and Karl Anderson, 
the family of Amanda Powers, those who struggle with depression during the winter. 
Homebound Church Family: Alberta Bezanson, Velna Roberts, Roz Novinsky, Marie King, Betty Dubois,  
Mary Ellingson, Aldo Mineo, Kathy Bryan 
Guidance & Protection: Men and Women in the military and our first responders, families struggling with addictions, 
stigma of mental illness, all refugees, Stephanie Goodspeed, John Coombs, Brad Dickey, leaders of our nation, people 
of the Philippines (recent earthquake and volcano) 
 
 
PRAYER PALS 

Pray with the “Pals” Monday evenings 6:30-7:30pm in our Hall.  new pals always welcome!  If you seek 

prayers for yourself or others, but cannot come Monday nights, drop a prayer request card (located through-

out the church and Fellowship Hall) in the offering plate or call the church office.  We will pray for you.   

But if any of you lacks wisdom, let him ask of God, who gives to all generously and without reproach, and it 

will be given to him. But he must ask in faith without any doubting, for the one who doubts is like the surf of 

the sea, driven and tossed by the wind. For that man ought not to expect that he will receive anything  

                     from the Lord…James 1:5-8 

 
FLOWERS for SANCTUARY  
Please see sign-up sheet on community bulletin board in the parish hall to celebrate, honor or  
remember your loved ones by sponsoring flowers for our Sanctuary. 
— FCCM Flower Committee 

 

 

INTERESTED IN MEMBERSHIP AT FCCM? 
Have you or someone you know been prayerfully considering joining our congregation? Are you interested to learn more 
about our church and what it means to be a "Congregationalist"? Contact Pastor Joel or a member of the Diaconate to see 
about participating in our New Member Class and Intro to Congregationalism. This class is open to anyone who wishes to 
learn more about membership at FCCM. Thank you. 
 
"BLESSING BUNDLES" 
YOUTH FELLOWSHIP & MISSIONS PROJECT—Thank You! 
Thanks to all who came out to team up with our youth group and Missions and Outreach Committee as we gathered and  
assembled over 90 "Blessing Bundles" for our friend Bill Selvitelle on Jan. 19. These bundles of care items will now be  
delivered by Bill to unhoused men and women in the Boston area. Thank you for blessing our sisters and brothers with your 
kindness. 

CELEBRATING CONGREGATIONAL HERITAGE 
2020 marks the 400th anniversary of the Pilgrim landing at Plymouth. As a Pilgrim church ourselves, here at FCCM we will 
be celebrating this momentous occasion in many ways throughout the year. Two Sundays each month we will be  
featuring a highlighted history of a Congregationalist who has contributed to blessing God's world. These highlights will also 
appear in our emails, The Pilgrim. Many thanks to our friends on the NACCC Plymouth 400 team for putting these 
informative histories together.   

MACCC ANNUAL MEETING 
- Sat., March 21 (Canton, MA) 
Mark your calendars and plan to join your fellow Congregationalists at the upcoming MACCC annual meeting on Sat., March 
21 held at the Congregational Church of Canton. Focus topic will be on The Congregational Way. Look for more  
details to follow. Contact Pastor Joel with any questions.  

https://bible.knowing-jesus.com/James/1/5


FEBRUARY 2020 

#6 

 

 

 
TRUSTEES UPDATE 
We are well underway with our 2020 Budget planning in preparation for our upcoming Financial meeting on February 23rd at 
11AM. We encourage everyone to submit your pledges for 2020 since our annual budget is based on pledges and we are  
considerably under last year pledges by $15,000 or 14%. 
 

After many years of faithful service, our Church Fair leaders have stepped back, resigning from their roles. While extending 
our gratitude to these leaders, we now acknowledge the importance of securing new leaders. Given the budgeted $10,000 for 
our fair, in preparing for it moving forward, we need new leaders to help lead this vital fundraising effort. The former chairs 
pledge to support the fair in helping lead areas of the fair and be available to offer knowledge from their many years of  
experience. If after prayer and discernment you feel moved to help us lead the fair this year with or without a co-chair, please 
let Steve Hight and the council know.  
 

At the council in January, the Trustees made a motion to add an agenda item onto the Financial meeting to start work on  
updating the current upstairs bathroom to a Unisex fully handicap accessible bathroom. We have gone out for bids and will be 
ready to start this project the first of March, if we get your vote to proceed. We truly believe that updating this  
bathroom will greatly expand our marketability to draw the community into using our Parish Hall for local functions. 
 

We have started the work on fixing the bathroom walls and painting prior to the town hall usage for early voting in February. 
They expect between 5000-7000 of Marshfield voters and hope they will be impressed and interested in using our hall for 
their upcoming functions. 
Respectfully Submitted by the Trustees. 
 
LECTIO DIVINA AT FCCM 
- Sat., March 14 (9am) 
Building on the success of our first offering, we are happy to announce that we will be holding another date for lectio 
divina (“divine reading”), held on Sat., March 14 at 9am in the Parish Hall (facilitated by Pastor Joel). Lectio divina is a 
contemplative way of reading the Bible. A centuries-old ecumenical spiritual practice, it dates back to the early church 
and was a monastic practice in the 6th Century. Lectio divina is a way of praying Scripture that leads us deeper into 
God’s Word. We hope you can join us on March 14th!    
 
ANNUAL FINANCIAL MEETING 
- Sun., Feb. 23 (11am, Parish Hall) 
Calling all FCCM members! Mark your calendars and plan to join us for our Annual Financial Meeting to be held on 
Sun., Feb. 23 at 11am in the Parish Hall. Please see the official notice for meeting details and contact the moderator or 
minister with any questions. Thank you. 
 
MACCC PULPIT EXCHANGE 
- Sun., Jan. 12 
A wonderful time was had in Worship and fellowship during our recent MACCC pulpit exchange. We welcomed Rev. 

David Gray to the FCCM pulpit and Pastor Joel preached at FCC Hanson. Following this great morning of fellowship, 

many ministers and spouses gathered for a group meal in West Bridgewater. Thank you for living into the blessings of 

our broader fellowship. It is part of who we are as Congregational Christians.  

 

MOVIE MATINEE 

Thank you for all who were able to join us for the Movie Matinee Jan. 11! “I Can Only Imagine” is a great story and we 

hope you enjoyed the movie and your time with us!  Thank you, Audrey Taylor, Nancy Berberick, Liz Vaillancourt, 

Carol Gesner, Dorraine Porter, and Joan Morrissey.              

 
FCCM TO HOST TOWN EARLY VOTING 
It is our privilege to serve as host for Early Voting for the Town of Marshfield this Feb. While members of the Town 
DPW will be setting up and tearing down at times around these dates, following are the times when early voting will 
actively be taking place in the FCCM Parish Hall: Mon., Feb. 24 (8am-7pm), Tue., Feb. 25 (8am-4pm), Wed., Feb. 26 
(8am-4pm), Thur., Feb. 27 (8am-4pm), Fri., Feb. 28 (8am-12:30pm), and Sat., Feb. 29 (TBD). Note that during  
previous early votes attendance was close to 8,000 voters. Please help us extend a warm welcome to our guests during 
this special event. If you can volunteer as an onsite church helper outside of our regular church office hours during these 
dates, please see the sign-up sheet in the Parish Hall. Thank you for helping us best represent FCCM to our  
community.  
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SUNDAY SCHOOL UPDATE  
Please see the calendar below with upcoming activities with our Sunday School!  

 
 

 Suiting up in the 
full Armor of God 

SUNDAY  SCHOOL                                                                                             

WINTER   to  SPRING   2020 

January   
5 Regular Classes 
12 Regular Classes & Host Fellowship hour 
19 All Family Sunday 
26 Regular Classes 

   
February   

2 Regular Classes 
9 Regular Classes & Host Fellowship hour 

16 Regular Classes  (Presidents Day Weekend) 
23 All-Family Sunday   (Feb 26th is Ash Wednesday) 

   
March   

1 Regular Classes 

8 
Regular Classes & Host Fellowship Hour  (Daylight Savings time Begins --  
Spring Forward) 

15 Regular Classes    (March 19th - Spring Begins) 
22 All-Family Sunday    
29 Regular Classes  ---  BCE hosts Fellowship Hour 

   
April   

5 Palm Sunday—Palm Parade and Egg Hunt  
12 Easter 
19 TBA 
26 TBA 

    
Looking Ahead:           
June 14th 

YOUTH Sunday  (Children's & Graduation Sunday) 
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Assembling Blessing Bundles  
-Jan. 19-  



FEBRUARY 2020 

#9 

 

 

MACCC Pulpit Exchange 
- Jan. 12- 

Lectio Divina 
-Jan. 18-  
(Right) 

 
All-Family Service 

- Jan. 19-  
(Below) 
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Prayer Request 
Please pray for ____________________________ 
_________________________________________ 
Submitted by_________________________________ 
Include in Sunday Bulletin/The Bell ____yes ____no 
Prayer request will be printed 4 weeks in the Bulletin  
and once in The Bell and may be renewed by placing  
a Prayer Request in the Sunday offering plate or by  
phoning the Church Office. 
 

 
 
 
 

Prayer Request 
Please pray for ____________________________ 
_________________________________________ 
Submitted by_________________________________ 
Include in Sunday Bulletin/The Bell ____yes ____no 
Prayer request will be printed 4 weeks in the Bulletin  
and once in The Bell and may be renewed by placing  
a Prayer Request in the Sunday offering plate or by  
phoning the Church Office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayer Request 
Please pray for ____________________________ 
_________________________________________ 
Submitted by_________________________________ 
Include in Sunday Bulletin/The Bell ____yes ____no 
Prayer request will be printed 4 weeks in the Bulletin  
and once in The Bell and may be renewed by placing  
a Prayer Request in the Sunday offering plate or by  
phoning the Church Office. 
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If you have a prayer request, you can submit a paper copy (located within the Meeting house, Parish Hall, and in 
the Church office—and attached here) or you can send in your request via email to secretaryfccm@gmail.com. 
Also, there is now an option to send in prayer requests from a link in the weekly Newsletter, The Pilgrim. 
                Thank you!  
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The First Congregational Church 
1981 Ocean Street 

P.O. Box 826 
Marshfield, MA 02050-0826 

 
Address Service Requested 

TIME DATED MATERIAL 

 
Senior Minister—Pastor Joel K. Boyd 

1981 Ocean Street P.O. Box 826 Marshfield, MA.  02050   Office: 781-834-7664 
Church Office Hours: Monday 9:00am-3:00pm; Tuesday 9:00am–12:00pm; Wednesday 9:00am-3:00pm;  

Thursday 9:00am-12:00pm; Friday 9:00am-1:00pm 
Pastoral Office Hours: Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 9am to noon  

(Mondays are Pastor's day off).  
Worship Service & Sunday School at 9:30 a.m. 

All Are Welcome — Nursery Care Provided 

www.FCCMarshfield.org  
Secretaryfccm@gmail.com 

Pastorfccm@gmail.com 

Non-Profit 
Organization 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Marshfield, MA 

Permit No. 1 

The Bell 
The First Congregational Church 

 Marshfield, Massachusetts 


